“The FHustralian c/? angsﬁ:a.nc{ é‘oaisty

RANGE MANAGEMENT NEWSLETTER
An official publication of The Australian Rangeland Society
ISSN 0812-4930

Copyright and Photocopying
© The Australian Rangeland Society

For non-personal use, no part of this issue of Range Management Newsletter may be reproduced,
stored in a retrieval system, or transmitted in any form or by any means without prior permission of the
Australian Rangeland Society and, where possible, of the author (or the organization they work or have
worked for). Permission of the Australian Rangeland Society for photocopying of articles for non-
personal use may be obtained from the Secretary who can be contacted at rangelands.execi gmail.com
Requests will be considered only if applicants can demonstrate they have obtained the permission of
the author (or the organization they work or have worked for), or have made a reasonable attempt to do
SO.

For personal use, temporary copies necessary to browse this material on screen may be made and a
single copy of an article, or the entire issue, may be downloaded or printed for research or personal use,
but no changes are to be made to any of the material. This copyright notice is always to be included in
any material downloaded.

Notice to authors

This material has been placed on the Australian Rangeland Society web site without the permission of
individual authors. If you believe your copyright has been breached please notify us immediately and
the material will be removed from the site.

Citation
The material in Rangeland Management Newsletter has not been subject to peer review and may not be
acceptable to some editors.

If cited it should be in the form:
Bastin, G. and Allan, G. (2012). After the smoke has cleared: 2011 fire in Central Australia. In: Range
Management Newsletter (Ed. N Duckett). 12/2:3-6. (Australian Rangeland Society: Australia).

Disclaimer

The Australian Rangeland Society and the Editor of Range Management Newsletter cannot be held
responsible for errors in information contained in this issue, or any consequences arising from the use
of this information. The views and opinions expressed do not necessarily reflect those of the Australian
Rangeland Society or the Editor. Publication of advertisements does not constitute any endorsement of
the products by the Australian Rangeland Society or the Editor.



ISSN 0812-4930

The Australian Rangeland Society

Range Management
Newsletter

No. 06/3 November 2006

! Wi,
A & \‘C|ra‘ﬁ<':

3 & ¢
S /
\ A -

Registered by: Australia Post - Print Post No. 545270/00001




No. 06/3 November 2006

EDITOR (RMN)

Noelene Duckett

7 Belcarra Place

The Woodlands Texas 77382 USA
Ph: 0011 1 281 681 1551

Email: aduckett7 @msn.com

EDITOR (The Rangeland Journal)

Assoc. Prof. Wal Whalley

School of Rural Science & Natural Resources
University of New England

Armidale NSW 2351

Ph: 02 6773 2477 Fax: 02 6773 3283
Email: rwhalley @metz.une.edu.au

PRESIDENT

Peter Johnston

Department of Primary Industries and Fisheries
GPO Box 46

Brisbane QLD 4001

Ph: 07 3224 8754 Tax: 07 3239 3074

Email: peter.w.johnston@dpi.qld.gov.au

FINANCE & AUDIT OFFICER

Tim Ferraro

Central West Catchment Management Authority
PO Box 227, Wellington NSW 2820

Ph: 02 6840 7810 Fax: 02 6840 7801

Email: tim.ferraro@cma.nsw.gov.au

GENERAL MEMBERS

Vanessa Bailey

Environmental Protection Agency

PO Box 202, Longreach QLD 4730
Ph: 07 4652 7310 Fax: 07 4658 1778
Email: vanessa.bailey @epa.gld.gov.au

Doug Campbell

PO Box 1347, Dubbo NSW 2830

Ph: 02 6262 6704

Email: dougcampbell @ grapevine.net.au

Peter Marin

Rural Solutions

GPO Box 1671, Adelaide SA 5001
Ph 08 8226 1063

Email: marin.peter @ saugov.sa.gov.au

Graeme Tupper

PO Box 141, Orange NSW 2800
Ph: 02 6361 7734

Email: grmtupper @yahoo.com.an

Annabel Walsh

Murray Darling Rangeland Conservancy
Moorna Station, NSW 2648

Ph: 03 5028 2250

Email: annabelwalsh@bigpond.com

SUBSCRIPTION MANAGER
SECRETARY Tan Watson
Sandra Van Vreeswyk Centre for Management of Arid Environments

Department for Planning and Infrastructure
PO Box 1575, Midland WA 6936

Ph: 08 9347 5120 Fax 08 9347 5009
Email: sandra.vanvreeswyk @dpi.wa.gov.au.

Department of Agriculture, Western Australia
PO Box 483, Northam WA 6401

Ph: 08 9690 2179 Fax: 08 9622 1902
Email: iwatson @agric.wa.gov.au

©Australian Rangeland Society 2006
Views expressed in this newsletter are not
necessarily those of the ARS

CONTENTS Range Management Newsletter 06/3

From the Editor - NOEIENE DUCKELL.......oo ittt e sh st a it e etseeaee s e bt e e e e s e e s eranesane s easeeinesinesneaanesrbiens 1
From the President - Peter JONMSTOM .......cooiiiiiiiiiiiieiies ettt et e e st st e e eabe e s an e s e e s naesnaesenteesanesnes 1
DIRT Project Trials System to Send Messages to TV Sets in Remote Indigenous Communities - Andrew Turk et al. .................... 2
14th Biennial ARS Conference, Renmark, September 2006 - Closing Plenary Session.........coocveiiiiiiiiiiiiiciricniceeecesecenne 7
14th Biennial ARS Conference, Renmark, September 2006 - Thank You to the ARS - Robert Pearce...........ccccooiiiiiicnncnncn 13
Queensland Biodiversity Science Uit PIOJECES ...oo..oiiiiiiiiiriiiieie ettt ettt st e s en b s eree 14
Book Review - Karoo Veld: Ecology and Management - Ben NOTTOM .........cocciiriiiiririorieniinecrrecr it e ea 17
Evaluating Environmental Management Systems in Western Queensland - Letlani Weier ..........coocciciviiniiiiniiicniinieciceeceeene 19
Correction frOM RIMIN D6/2 ...co.vviviiiiiiieieiieet ettt ettt st sttt et st te e s st e bet e bbtee s neasaae et e e sab e e st e e sabb e e eaeesebs e st ebanessabeteaneesarneeareee e 20
INEW MIOINIDETS ...ttt etei ettt ettt et ettt s te s s se e et e b e st et e easesabe s o s ae e e s o b e e aaa e st e e ee e e s mt e st o s s e sab e e smen e shesaneabetesnnessubeeenbeee o 20
TN OTIMAION STIIPPEES ...t ittt et ettt et st st a e bt et be e e bt e s et o b e emet st e b e sae s e hhe et e se s bt n bbb e b et e sanennesaean 21
Australian Rangeland SOCIELY AWATAS ......cooeeieriitiriiere ettt ettt ettt s e eeerae s s st a e et st a b e sas smneestebbeasesreeanenneas 23

Membership APPLICALION FOTITE.....c.iiuiiiiiirtite ettt ettt ettt st s sh et e er e b st b st n st e b easesrabsem b e ss s e st st e et e e e st emaesees 24



FROM THE EDITOR

Noelene Duckett, 7 Belcarra Place, The Woodlands
Texas USA 77382. Email: aduckett7@msn.com

Welcome to the November edition of the Range
Management Newsletter.

This issue begins with an introduction of the new President
of the Australian Rangeland Society, Dr Peter Johnston.
Find out who he is and what he hopes to achieve during
his term as President.

New technology targeted for use in the Australian
rangelands is the subject of this issue’s major article.
Andrew Turk and his colleagues are currently
investigating the application of a TV-based messaging
system for use in remote desert communities. They are
hoping that their system will be used in the future to
assist in the dissemination of community information
such as emergency messages (eg storms, bushfires etc),
visits from agency members to local communities (eg
health and legal workers) as well as sports and cultural
information. This interesting article begins on page 2.

This issue also includes two articles relating to the ARS
Biennial Conference, held in Renmark, South Australia
back in September. The first article is the full transcript of
the closing session of the conference. This session captured
many of the major issues discussed at the conference —
several delegates suggested that the transcript be included
in the RMN for the benefit of those members who could
not attend the conference. As a non-attendee myself, I
certainly found it an interesting read! Additionally, there
is a report from Robert Pearce, who was awarded an
ARS travel grant to attend the conference. Robert, who
works for the Natural Resources Conservation Service in
California, gives some interesting ‘outsider’ perspectives
on the conference.

Following on from this, I have included a number of short
reports as well as the regular items. The reports include
a very interesting review undertaken by Ben Norton of
a book examining the Ecology of South Africa’s Karoo
Veld. Additionally, the Biodiversity Sciences group (part
of the Queensland EPA) have submitted outlines of three
current projects examining a range of issues relating to
biodiversity (biodiversity values, condition assessment
and management). Leilani Weier, from the Department
of Primary Industries and Fisheries in Longreach,
summarises the outcomes from the implementation
of Environmental Management Systems in western
Queensland.

The next issue of the Range Management Newsletter is
due out in March 2007. To allow time for editing and
printing, I would appreciate receiving your contributions
by late January.

I hope you all have a happy and safe festive season. See
you in 2007!

FROM THE PRESIDENT

In the closing stages of the Society’s 14th biennial
conference in Renmark, David Wilcox announced that I
would be taking on the role of President of the Australian
Rangeland Society. This followed one of those iconic
ARS conference bus tours sitting next to David, enjoying
his company and talking about all manner of things. I
can remember at least two topics we discussed were
the differing schools of thought on climate change and
the lack of people rushing forward to take on the role
of President. This short article is to inform the Society’s
membership that I accepted the role of President and to
tell you a little about myself.

Who is Peter Johnston?

I work for the Queensland Department of Primary
Industries and Fisheries and have been a member of
the Society for about 20 years. My background is in
pasture science and I spent much of my active research
career working from Charleville, Queensland. This work
involved the development of approaches to estimate
the growth and use of native pastures, the estimation of
livestock carrying capacities on individual properties and
the harvesting of seed from native grasses. I gained a PhD
in 1997 based on the livestock carrying capacity work.

I moved from Charleville in the late 1990’s and after a
short stint in Brisbane my family and I headed south to
the Falkland Islands. Here I worked for the Department
of Agriculture on pasture development as a means of
increasing farm profitability. The environment was not
too dissimilar to rangeland Australia (apart from the peaty
soil, low temperatures and constant wind). A while later I
took on the role of Director of Agriculture in the Falkland
Islands, overseeing all aspects of rural development,
agricultural biosecurity and the health certification of
fish and meat exports. While only a small community (88
farms) and a small department (22 staff), we handled the
same range of issues as any nation. It certainly taught you
how to be resourceful.

In my current and less-active role I drive a desk in
Brisbane’s CBD in the small Research and Development
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